


















 
Florida Department of Transportation 

RICK SCOTT 
GOVERNOR 

2198 Edison Avenue  MS 2806 
Jacksonville, FL  32204-2730 

RACHEL D. CONE 
INTERIM SECRETARY 

 

 www.dot.state.fl.us 1 

April 25, 2017 
 
Kathy Winburn, AICP 
Director of Planning and Community Development 
City of Alachua 
P.O. Box 9 
Alachua, FL 32616 
kwinburn@cityofalachua.com 
 
SUBJECT: City of Alachua Proposed Large Scale Comprehensive Plan Amendment (DEO 
17-1ESR)  
 
Dear Ms. Reed, 
 
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) has reviewed the proposed Comprehensive 
Plan Amendment submitted by the City of Alachua according to Chapter 163 of the Florida 
Statutes.  
 
Amendment Summary 
The proposed amendment is a Large Scale Comprehensive Plan Amendment to the City of 
Alachua’s Future Land Use Map (FLUM). The map amendment proposes to change the future 
land use from Medium Residential Density (4-8 dwelling units/acre, maximum of 286 dwelling 
units) to Moderate Density Residential (0-4 dwelling units/acre, maximum of 143 dwelling units) 
on 35.82 acres. The property is located on the west side of NW 173rd Street, approximately 1,000 
feet south of the NW 173rd St/US-441 intersection.  
 
Comments 
FDOT has no comments. 
 
Technical Assistance 
The proposed map amendment results in a 50% decrease in the maximum number of residential 
dwelling units on the property. Subsequently, there is a 50% reduction in the number of trips 
generated from the property. FDOT does not anticipate any adverse impacts to state facilities as a 
result of this amendment.  
 
Thank you for coordinating the review of the proposed comprehensive plan amendment. FDOT 
requests that a copy of the adopted amendment, along with the supporting data and analysis be 
transmitted within ten working days after the second public hearing for FDOT review. 
 



If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me by email: 
Ameera.Sayeed@dot.state.fl.us or call: (904) 360-5647. 
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Ameera Sayeed, AICP, GISP 
FDOT D2 Growth and Development/Modeling Supervisor 
 
 
CC:  Dennis Smith, FDOT Statewide GM 
 Ray Eubanks, DEO 
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